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Lincoln Quilters Guild - Quilting since 7973
On the Internet at http://LQG.lripod.com

Meeting the second Monday of each month o September through May

Seventh-Dly Adventist Church o 4015 South 49th Street o Lincoln, Nebraska

Gatherinq at 6:30 p.m.co Program & Meeting at 7:00 p m'



?------.t

I orrrcrnL PUBLTcATToN I
OF THEt tttucoii dinrtns :t euin II ltwcoLN, NE :tl

| ;::f'* #1","J:'T:0,:'^,o|!; I

I October, November, January, I

I 
FebruarY, March, APril, and MaY' 

I
, Editor & LaYout: Sue McKee I

i 
Circulation; CarolCurtis 

I

i :m *r'11;.4 ;:ir,''."-|i)'i'
I Printis the wednesday followine 

II th. Grild meeting.

I Next newsletter l
r deadline: I
I october ts I

1l
I ADVERTISING I
I Business Ad Rates: I

I A3 Il2 " x 2" sized ad is $20 for I
. the first month and $15 Per 1

I month for subsequent.months' I

I a z tlz" x 4" sized ad is $35 for I

I the first month and $30 Per I
I month for subsequent months' I

1l

, 
Ads must be camera-readY. 

I
, Classified Ad Rates: I' AnV individual may Place a r
I classified quilt-related ad in the II "qrilte.r' Exchange" at a cost ot '
I $j for 30 words. Send exact text I

I 
for ads. 

I

r Send articles and ads with 
1

i all,n:lL,ffl?]i:: 
to "Lincorn 

'
I Sue McKee I

I iitH:ff"'";JL1t I

I Tel: (402) 483-1783e-mail: I

i 
*.mc@)aor.com 

I

t-- ---J

Discover Nebrosko
We have o new websitell!

http:/ /discovernebroska.org The website wos

,r"it.a by Ryon Corlson, Lincoln Eost senior, for his

Citizenship Issues volunteer requirement' Ryon is

the son of LQC member, Brendo Cqrlson' Discover

Nebrosko is on educotionol projecf of Ihe Lincoln

Quilters Guild geared to fourth groders studying

Nebrosko history. All volunteers are LQG members'

Lost yeor, we visited 21 schools (or 75 clossrooms'

1600 students). We would like your help in the

clossroom. Contoct me by emoil or phone for
detoils. Sheilo Green 483-0453

2OO3 - 2004 LQG Officers
President---- -----Morilyn Rembolf

President Elect------- Lindo Loker

Vice President---------- Cindy Weyers

Vice President Elect Lindo 6oPP

Secretary --------KothY SPtisen

Treosurer ----------Lin 6owin-O'Brien

Tneosurer Elect ------ -Peggy Clements

Adviser VickY Skuodos

Kate Laucomer prints the labels for tire Plain Print"

If your address 
"l',uttg.t, 

please contact Kate (423-4611) so

you r.r,ill coutinne to receive your Plain Prir-rt' If your email

uddr"r, changes, please contact Kate at KateQuilt(@'ao1'cour



Congrotulatiorts
to the winners of awards

-ronsored 
b1, LQG at this

ear's fairs !

LQG awarded $25 to
Bonnie Kucera for best
quilt at the 2004 Lancaster
County Fair.

At the Nebraska State
Farr LQG awarded $25
each to Carol Falk of
Nebraska City,

Founders Award; Ann
Bade of Nebraska Ctty.
Non-Functional Wall Quilt;
and Sarah Wunderlich
(new LQG member) of
Lincoln, First Quilt.

Congratulations to
LQG's "Mary's Nebraska
Reel ' 5th place ribbon in
group qurlt category at the
Nebraska State Fair.

Congratulations alsc to
all the quilt exhibitors and
t-''rnteers at the State

-rr Quilt exhibit All
exhibitors are "winners" for
sharing their quilts with the
viewers from all over the
state and beyond

Thanks to
Kathy Bangsund and Jane

Grabenstein-Chandler
for serving as greeters for the

September meeting.
The October greeters are:

Peggy Clements and
Martha DeGarmo

Garaqe Sale RePoft
The sale was a huge success! We had tons of terrific

donations, and many of you came and shopped alsol Huge

thanks to all that volunteered, for an hour or a day...'I
couldn't have done it without Youl

Many thanks to Sharon Churchill for allowing us to share her
garage. It was an ideal location!

Clean up was a breeze; we had many hands to help distribute
the Ieftovers to various charitable sites in and around Lincoln'

There are still some choice items that I will bring to the
October meeting for those of you who

missed the chance to shoP.

Total income to date is $2015.75 and counting!

Come with a bit of extra money in October, and shopl
Thanks again to all, VickY

At the October 1l't-h meetrng G::eg Jensen
for the Untversity foundation wilI be
attendrng an w:lt b::ing us uP to dat-e
wr th what is happening with the
Iniernational Quilt Study Center-
Hon+ e\/er\/one can a]-tend so they can meet
Gr:eg ancl hear the l-atest news about the
IQSC,
Thanr you
Sandy Anderson

Quilt Show 2004
The Quilt Show profit is $9,945.61 ll! The Lincoln Public School

bill was less than estirnated. Thank you for suppor-ting the Quilt
Show as this incorne will be split over the next two years to fund the

guild's budget.
Sheiia Green, Quilt Show Treasurer



Old/Continuing Business:
2004 Quilt Show: Marilyn Rembolt thanked Kim Shelley for her leadership on the 2004 Quilt Show. Kirn

Shelley thanked all the cornmittee chairs and helpers who made the quilt show a success. Sheila Green

noted that the show made a $9,945 profit.
Yearbooks are ready to pick up. Kate Laucomer was thanked for finding a good price on printing again

this year. Donr.ra Christensen is collecting dues tonight.
Garage Sale, September 17-18: Vicky Skuodas rerninded members that items can be dropped at lTtr'&
Sheridan fi'om 5-7 pm on September i6 and fiom 3-7 pm on September' 17. LQG appreciates Mrs-

Churchhill allowing us to use her garage for the sale. Mary Werner aiso volunteered her home at 573 1

Vine as a drop off point on Septernber 15. Items war.rted for the sale include quilting and sewing items.

UFOs, craft iterrs, individuall;' wrapped baked goods Vicky wiil price everi;thing, and left over items will
be kept for cuddle quilts, donated to organizations or to the DAV or Goodwiil.
Mary Campbell Ghormley Reading Room Raffle Quilt: Sheila Green asked members for ideas of
places to diipla-v the quilt. Ticket sales so far total $378. The quilt r.r,on 5'h place lor group quilts at tire

State Fair. Sheila has packets made up with raffle tickets and a photo of the quiit.
MCGRR: Sandy Auderson noted tl'rat it was two years ago tonight that sl.re volunteered the idea for a

readilgroorn. Asofmid-August,LQGhasraised$4 1,584.95towardtheroou. TheOctoberissueof

Quilters Neu,sletter magazine mentions that LQG parlnered witir tNL Foundation to raise funds for the

room. Both the Omaha World-Herald and the Lincoln Journal Star have run stories about the reading roorn

when the University of Nebraska Regents voted to approve the building for the International Quilt Study

Center.

New Business:
Lancaster County Fair: LQG awarded S25 to Bonnie Kucera for best quilt at the fair.

State Fair: LQG awarded $25 each to Carol Fa1k. Founders Award; Sarah Wunderlich, Filst Quilt; and

Ann Bade, Non-Fur.rctional Wall Quiit.
Marcus Bros: Wendy Ray said that LQG received a box of fabr"ic florn Marcos Bros for cuddle quilts.

Sorne of rhe fabric will be sold in packets tonigirt, with proceeds going toward cuddle quilts.

Neighborhood Extra: Connie Goos noted that the Neighborhood Extra leatured stories about the Quilt
Show.
2004 Quilt Show: Kate Laucomer noted that the auction at the show took in $4,700, r.r'ith approximately

$100 in expenses.
Evening Stars Spring Retreat: Kate expiained the Quilt Retreat will be held lr4arch 11-i3 at the 4-H

Center in Gretna.

Quilt Challenge: Kate said challenge kits are on sale for $3. The rules for the challenge item, which is

due by the April meeting, are: It can be a quilt, doll or garment but rrust be quilted; it nust be larger than 6

inches. the challenge fabric must be included on the fiont; and fabric the same colot as the crayon included

in each challenge packet must also be used.

Santa Soclis: Diana Dreith and Kathy Joseph are in charge of Santa Socks this year. A pattern is on the

side table. Socks will be hung at the Novernber rneeting, with men.rbers voting on favorites with $1 bills

Proceeds are used to fill the socks. Donations to include inside the sacks can be brought to the October or

November meetings.
2006 Ratfle Quilt: Wendy Ray challenged rnernbers to rrrake this a "guild" eflort by rnaking Fl1,ing Geese

blocks with dark or medium green or blue fabric with white background to inciude in the quilt. Quilts must

be turned in at the October meetin-9. Anyone rnaking i0 blocks will be eligible for Ivlarcus Bros fabrics.
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October Block
S" Finished

"Beige Boogie"

All squares are to be cut from different fabrics
All squares are to be from tan, beige, brown, taupe Small or medium prints

Light or medium or dark. Mix as much as you can
All A's are cut 2 Tr" square
All B's are cut 4 Yr" square
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It has come to our attention
that some LQG members
would like to attend Quilt
Nebraska 2005 in North
Platte, br"rt are unable to drive
the distance. SOOOOO, if
you are one ofthese quilters
(and you have at least as

much white or gray hair as

Kate), contact Kate
Laucorner 1413-461 l) for
more information. We u'ill
find rides (or rent a van if
necessary) so that we can all
atlend.

CUDDLE QUILTS
Welcome back.
I hope you all had
wonderful summer
It was nice to see all
you again at our first

', 'uuL,,,v.
Remember to bring anY
items that were
picked up at the May
meeting and are now
finished to the October
meeting
As always cuddle quilt
work days are the first
Friday of the month at the
resource room. See you
on October 1l
Thank you,
Anita Ahrens

LQG WorkshoP Notices
Monday Morning Quilting meets the fourth Monday of the month at the

Resource Room at 10:00 a.m. First United Methodist Church,50th & St

Paul in Lincoln. You can work on personal projects, sek ideas, share

techniques, trade fabric and patterns, and bring Sow & Tell

This rs a "no host" group. You don't have to do a thing but come. Come

anytime, all the time, or whenever you can. Stay 2 hours, t hour or what

ever time you have, We are a flexlble and diverse group. See you there

4th Monday. at 10 A M.. Questions? Contact Janice at 420'6326

The Evening Workshop meets 4th Monday 6 30 p m. at Charles Gere

Library at 56th and Normal Questions. Call Donna Jensen at 466-2865

or, Cell 890-3208

Hearts and Hands Afternoon Workshop meets the 4th
Monday of each month at 1:30 p.m. at Christ Lutheran
Church, 4325 Sumner St. in the Fellowship Hall. lf you are a
new quilter, this is a good group to join as we have many
excellent quilters who will be able to help you. Questions?
call Phyllis at 783-3469 or Sally a|435-5282

CREATING A SCENE WORKSHOP
Last year I taught Creating A Scene for
LQG and am willing to teach it again for
those interested.

Please call Lois Wilson
325-8785 for details.



Treasurer's Report June 1 throuqh Auqust 31.2004

z-.BEGINNING BALANCE
.NFLOWS
Credit Transaction Form
lnterest
Mary Ghormley Reading Room

Ghormley book sales

Ghormley Memorials

Ghormley raffle quilt

TOTAL Mary Ghormley Reading Room

Membership
OS 2004 lncome

Admissions

Auction

Raffle Quilt

TOTAL QS 2004 lncome

TOTAL INFLOWS
OUTFLOWS
Administration
Bank Service Charge
Bulk rate permit and box rental
Community Outreach

Fair Awards

-TAL 
Community Outreach

Mary C Ghormley Reading Room

Newsletter

QS 2004

Resource room

TOTAL OUTFLOWS

OVERALL TOTAL 1 0,075,86

ENDING BALANCE AUGUST 31, 2OO1

Submitted by Lin Gowrn-O'Brien
LQG Treasurer 20A4-2A05

$6020.39

20 00

3.41

87.17

100 00

378.00

565.1 7

2,730.00

4,712.94
A noq n,1

r,soe oo

11,'176.98

$14,495.56

30.00

240
200 00

25 00

25 00

263 22

273.92
3,325.16

300.00

4,419.70

$16,096.2s

LQO Challenge

We are going to have
another Cirallenge prolect! I I

IF you were at the meeting,
you saw the wonderful fabric
that Martha and Kate picked.
It shouid be fun to work with
this fabricl

The ruies are simple:
You may make a doli, a quilt,
or a garrnent.
It must be larger than 6".
It must have quilting on it.
You must use the Chalienge
fabric (readily visible) on the
front.
And you must you one other
colored labric (color assigned

in your packet--and YES, we
kept track of who got which
colorl) readily visible on the
front.

The finished projects will
be displayed at the Aprii
2005 meeting for Viewers'
Choice voting!

There are a limited amount
of packets left.

And a special THANK
YOU to the Rickrack fabric
shop...Linda ordered the
fabric for us AND gave us a

great discount! ! Thanx Linda



JoAnn is flom the Des Moines. Iowa area. She has enjoyed the sewing machine since she began producing
her own clothes at age twelve. In 1965 she began quilting with heav.v polyester fabrics and no formal
instruction. Encouraged by a frrend. she enrolled in classes in 1971 and has designed numerous quits and
wall hangings. She has taught a variety of classis in United States and Japan. Her influence in quilttng has
beenfeltfiotncoasttocoast. TheBeliinghouseholdhashostedanumberofquiltgroupsforlecturesand
tours. Her finest work has been reprodr"rced in national publications.

Concepts of color and corrposition u,hich JoAnn uses in her photographic ar1 are applied to the designing
ofquilts, borders and quilt back-art. She enjoys all phases ofquilting. but ofgreatest interest are the color
and design porlion,

JoAnn will be teaching Basic Coioru'ash. This is a beginning class that has been very well received
u'herever it has been taught. JoAnn has several ColorWash quiits and w'all hangings cornpieted. By using
squares, learn how to read and see coior and density and arrange the delicate shadings to produce an overall
effect. Since Color and Design are her first enjol,rnent, you wiil benefit fi-om tl.re new way to look at
possibilities in every fabric. It is a lively class and has always filled prornptly.

The lecture/trunJ< show wiil be on October l1 and the ciass "Basic Colorwash" will be on October 14. This
will be held at All Saint's Lutheran at 81't and Pioneer. please have 1,our registration along with a SASE to
Cindy Weyers by October 8th.

JoAnn Belling
Quilt Artist and Teacher

Who/Whot:
Date/Time/Cost''
Locotion:

Your Nome:

Your Address:

Your Phone #:

OCTOBER LECTURE AND CLASS

Quilting classes and lecfures, specializing in color and design.

-o;;;. 11:;004iqclttu-'-n"g,';;iio-.,- - - - - - 
:
I

"Basic Colorwash" with JoAnne Belling I
I

Tuesdoy, Oclober 14,9:OO o.m. to 3:30 p.m. g4O/per person :
All Soints Lutherqn Church, 825! Pioneers I

I
I

I
I
I

IDoytrme_ N,ght_
Send check payable to LQG plus SASE to Cindy Weyers,

139 tl{.Yg'Sl] ${,, Marrell, N E-6-8 404

t
I
T

I
t
I

I
I
I

I
I
I

I
I
I

I
I



ji+a+)\ Minutes of the Lincoln Quilters Guild

--. \: I S"ptember 13,2004 -7:00 p.rn.

l:_n College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church

ry Lincoln, Nebraska

President Marilyn Rembolt welcomed everyone and introduced Vice President Cindy Weyers. Cindy
introduce guest speaker Sally Collins. Her presentation was titled, "Srnall Scale Quilting" and focused on
precision sewing and qualiry workmanship.

Call to order: President Marilyn Rembolt called the meeting to order.

Minutes:
The rninutes liom the May 10, 2004 meeting were not included in the last issue of the Plain Prinl. Marilyn
noted that last year's Executive Cornmittee had reviewed them, and hard copies are avaiiable tonight also.
She read highlights fi'om the May rninutes. Nancy Pierce moved and Donnie Boyd seconded to accept the
May 10,2004 minutes. Motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer's Report: Pat Hackley moved and Nancy Pierce seconded acceptance of the Treasurer's
Reporl as printed in the Plain Print. Motion passed unanimously.

Announcements: Linda Loker
. Thanl<s to the Refreshment Cornmittee: Dorothy Neill and Anita Dover. co-chairs, Sally Basham, Jean

Davie. Sandy Gruntorad. Diane Quitrneyer, Joyce Soderholm, and Betly Tenhulzen.
. There are 21 guests at tonight's meeting.
. Metlbers of the Visions Committee, (Gloria Smith, Vicky Skuodas. Kathy Moore and Pat Cole) and

Kathie Baumbach were asked to meet with comrnittee chair,Donna Welte after the meeting.
. Linda read a note fi'onl Mona Jean Easter, who has moved to New York State. Mona Jean is a Past

President and liletime member of LQG.

- Upcoming Quilt Events:
Cornplex Pattern: The Quilts of Ellen Oppenheimer. Robert Hillestad Textiles Gallery, September 13-
October 8. Ms Oppenheimer will speak about her quilts at 5:00 p.m. on September 17.

. Blue Valley Quilt Guild presents "Generations of Quilts" at the Ag Pavilion, Seward County
Fairgrounds on October 2-3. Over 300 quilts will be displayed.

. The Columbus Guiid has scheduled a Tour of Homes on September 26.
r The Des Moines Guild show is set for October 8-9-10 and wili feature lectnres and 500 quilts.

Upcoming Workshops: Cindy Weyers
Cindy displayed a sample fiom the October workshop, which will feature Colorwash Quilts by JoAnn
Beilings, and the November workshop, which will feature Ann Bade's "Lone Star Made Easy".



Old/Continuin g Business:
2004 Quilt Show: Marilyn Rembolt thanked Kim Shelley for her leadership on the ?004 Quilt Show. Kim

Shelley thanked all tl.re cornmiftee chairs and helpers who made the quilt show a success. Sheila Green

noted that the show made a $9,945 profit.
Yearbooks are ready to pick up. Kate Laucomer was thanked for finding a good price on printing again

this year. Doma Christensen is collecting dues tonight.
Garage Sale, September l7-18: Vicky Skuodas reminded members that items can be dropped at3Jtt' &
Sheridan from5-7 pm on September 16 and fiom 3-7 pm on September 17. LQG appreciates Mrs.

Churchhill allor.r,ing us to use her garage for the sale. Mary Werner aiso volunteered her home at 573 1

Vine as a drop off point on September 15. Items war.rted for the sale include quilting and sewing items.

UFOs, craft items, individualll, u,rapped baked goods. Vicky wiil price everything, and left over iten'rs wiil
be kept for cuddle quilts, donated to organizations or to the DAV or Goodwiil.
Mary Campbell Ghormley Reading Room Raffle Quilt: Sheila Green asked members for ideas of
places to diiplay the quilt. Ticket sales so far total $378. The quilt won 5'h place for group quilts at the

State Fair. Sheiia has packets made up with raffle tickets and a photo of the quiit.
MCGRR: Sandy Anderson noted tl.iat it was two years ago tonight that she volunteered the idea for a

reading rootn. As of ntid-Ar-rgust, LQG has raised S4 1,584.95 toward the rootn. The October issue of

Quiiters Newsletter magazine rnentions that LQG partnered witir LINL Foundation to raise funds for the

room. Both the Omaha World-Herald and the Lincoln Journal Star have run stories about the reading roorn

when the Universitl' of Nebraska Regents voted to approve the building for the International Quilt Study

Center.

New Business:
Lancaster County Fair: LQG awarded $25 to Bonnie Kucera for best quilt at the fair.

State Fair: LQG awarded $25 each to Carol Falk. Founders Au'ard; Sarah Wunderlich, First Quilt; and

Ann Bade, Non-Fut-rctional Wall Quiit.
Marcus Bros: Wendy Ray said that LQG received a box of fabric florn Marcos Bros for cuddle quilts.

Some of the fabric will be sold in packets tonight, with proceeds going toward cuddle quilts.

Neighborhood Extra: Connie Goos noted that the Neighborhood Extra leatured stories about tlie Quilt
Show.
2004 Quilt Show: Kate Laucorner noted that the auction at the show took in 54,700, u'ith approximately

$100 in expenses.
Evening Stars Spring Retreat: Kate explained the Quilt Retreat wiil be held N4arch i 1- 13 at the 4-H

Center in Gretna.

Quilt Challenge: Kate said challenge kits are on sale for $3. The ruies lor the challenge item, which is
due by the Aprii meeting, are: It can be a quilt, doll or garment but rnust be quilted; it rnust be larger than 6

inches; the challenge fabric must be included on the ffont; and fabric the same color as the crayon included

in each challenge packet must also be used.

Santa Socks: Diana Dreith and Kathy Joseph are in charge of Santa Socks this year. A pattern is on the

side table. Socks will be hung at the Novernber rneeting, with tnembers voting on favorites u'ith S1 bills.

Proceeds are used to fill the socks. Donations to include inside the sacks can be brought to the October or

November meetings.
2006 Raffle Quilt: Wendy Ray challenged members to rnake this a "guild" efforl by rnaking Flying Geese

blocks with dark or mediurr green or blue fabric with white background to include in the quilt. Quilts rnust

be turned in at the October meeting. Ar.ryone rnaking 10 blocks wili be eligibie for Marcus Bros fabrics.
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Standing Committees:
Name Tag Fat Quarter Give Awav: Rosalind Carr thanlied Joyce Donlan and Janalee petsch for

- 
donating fat quarters. She gave fat quarters to guests Megan Patent-Hygren, Irene Colborn. Members
Kathy Blum' Joann Curtiss, Martha Dennis. Jo-Baxter 

^nI 
B.try Shipley each received a fat quarter.

Mini Raffle: Elizabeth Stems and Joyce Donlan coliected $89.85 tonight. Donations came fiom Meylonie
Schatz, Sarah Wunderlich' Sl-raron Minear and Doni Boyd and were won respectively by Mary Hild, June
Tewes, Zitu Schneider and Judy Hinrichs. Karalene Srnith, Sharlee Green una uay Swinton donated
items lor october, and Judy Lutgen donated a book to raffle in october.

Friendship Block Exchange: Jeanne Garvin didn't receive any blocks this evening. She displayed thebiock for October.

cuddle Quilts: Anita Ahlens received 15 quilts and two tops tonight. In July, she deliverecl 50 cuddlequilts to tire three Lincoln hospitais. Sharlee Green and Sheiia Green won flannel fat quarlers. cuddiequilt workshops ale held the first Friday ol each rnonrh at the Methodist Church ut :o,f unj St. paul

New Member orientation: Lois Wilson and Roxarrn o'Hare handed out 16 yeliow and orange name ragsto new members fbr 2004-05 tonight and need more. People with blue narne tigs were new members lastyear' Two small gloups were forraed last year, and three workshops were held, Curent members areencouraged to share special talents through workshops for new -#b..r.
Disco'r'er Nebraska: Sheila Green informed members about the new web pa-ge developed by Ryan Carlsonfor a school project. T\ /enty-one schools parlicipated in Discover Nebraska last year. on Septernber 22frorn9-11am,tnembersarewelcometoheipcollatepacketsforthisvear'sDiscoverNebraskaandtohelp
line the 36" square paper used by the children.

Newsletter Editor: Marilyn Rembolt thanked Sue McKee for her work on the plain print.

,-.h. meeting adjourned ro Show and Tell it 9: 15 p.m.

Executive Board members: you wi// gef these
reviewed then and when fhey go fo Sue rl4cKee
changes you think need fo be made fo your next Exec Board meeting.

IwanttotharrktheLinco1nQui1tGuiidforyourSuppol.torqu

1t^:::"t:.1::t: lanc.aster 
countlz, I was please to parricipare inihe county fair and delighted to bechosen as grand champion and reserve grani champion in Needrework.

The grand champion quiit represented Lancaster county at the State Fair in Best of County and received afour-th place.
Thanks again to ali those who promote quilting in Nebraska.
Bonaie Kucera

minufes each month offer i4arilyn has
for the newsletfer. Please bring any
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